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TO:                  RMDIAI Board of Directors

FROM:            Carolyn Barker, Bob Hille

DATE:             24 April 2003

SUBJECT:       Jay Jensen Memorial Award

It is my honor to nominate Greg Eilers for the Jay Jensen Memorial Award.  Greg has been an active member of the RMDIAI for over 14 years.  He served as Vice President in 1994 and President in 1995.  During his term as President, he was instrumental in establishing an investment program for the monies in the RMDIAI treasury.  Greg has also served as member of the Board of Directors for five years, inclusive of the year he served as Chairman of the Board.

Other positions Greg has held include Regional Representative to the IAI, member of the Constitutional Bylaw Committee and as an assistant to the Editor for the Silent Witness.  

One of the more significant tasks that Greg has performed for the Division has been that of Webmaster.  He designed, implemented and has maintained the Web page for the Division for several years.  This task has consumed numerous hours of his personal and professional time.  The dedication has been noted, however, with numerous comments from people around the country regarding the high quality and exceptional amount of information available on the RMD web page.

In addition to his service to the RMD, Greg has other accomplishments.  He has been a member of the IAI since 1987, a Certified Latent Print Examiner since 1988 and a Certified Senior Crime Scene Analyst since 1990.  

Greg has been employed at the Lakewood Police Department Crime Lab since 1989, after having worked as a Latent Print Examiner and Crime Scene Technician in Tucson, Arizona.  At Lakewood, Greg has received numerous commendations for his work as a latent examiner, identifying numerous suspects in high-profile cases for Lakewood as well as the metropolitan area.  

His abilities with computers have placed him as a primary resource for planning and implementation of systems such as AFIS, IAFIS, LiveScan and AFIX Tracker.  Recently, Greg has worked diligently on keeping up with the various Daubert and Frye legal issues.  Greg has also shared his knowledge on numerous occasions, serving as an instructor on Latent Print techniques.

Please carefully consider my nomination for Greg Eilers for this prestigious award.
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